

13th December 2018 SPH-001-131218

Mr Miles Brennan Vehicle Standards & ICT Services Four Wheel Drive Queensland PO Box 174 Brisbane Markets QLD 4106

Dear Mr Brennan,

RE: Pauline Hanson's One Nation Pre-Election Commitment for Vehicle Modification and Certification Framework

Thank you for your email and attachments concerning the common standards for modification of Four Wheel Drive Vehicles. It is a compelling argument which makes sense to me.

It is a personal irritation for me when you have differences in State legislation/s for no other reason than cross-border bureaucrats not having the sense to find common ground on these sorts of issues as highlighted in your documentation.

Should One Nation be successful at the upcoming Federal Election and be in a position to influence Government decision-making, One Nation commits to:

- Immediate: Draft in consultation with your organisation amendments to the Federal Motor Vehicle Standards Act to allow "Mutual Recognition" of all individual state engineering, approved certifiers and certification schemes, to be recognised and accepted by all State registration authorities;
- Advocate for the establishment of a National Vehicle Modification and Certification Program
 for in-service registered passenger vehicles as recommended, to be implemented Federally
 and in parallel with ADRs
- 12 months: Seek to introduce a Federal database of all vehicle modifications for compliance and policing, and for buyers/ sellers to be able to check fitted modifications prior to vehicle sale.
- 4. Ensure industry and community engagement is a key basis for the Vehicle Modification Framework.

Commonwealth Parliamentary Offices Waterfront Place Level 36, 1 Eagle Street BRISBANE QLD 4000 I believe what is suggested is sensible, makes economic sense and should be accepted federally.

Thank you for your submission and the opportunity to comment on this important issue.

Yours Sincerely,

Pauline Hanson

Senator for Queensland

lauline Afamon